Edward A. Rivas-Duke
Hisakatsu Mori

P. O. Box 495

12005 Cerrito Drive
Clearlake Oaks, CA 95423
707-998-8246

June 3, 2022

Andrew Amelung, Cannabis Program Manager

Lake County Community Development Department-Planning Division
255 North Forbes Street

CDD=3" Floor

Lakeport, CA 95453

Andrew.Amelung@lakecountyca.gov

RE: Proposed Marijuana Farm at 11906 Cerrito Drive, Clearlake Oaks, CA
Dear Mr. Amelung:

In our letter of April 12, 2022 to you, we, along with our neighbors living on Alta Vista and Cerrito Drives,
voiced some concerns about the proposed project and how it might negatively impact our lives.
However, at Mr. Dharmapalan’s invitation, on May 02, 2022, we attended a meeting at his farm where
he, his wife, and the project manager explained to a few interested parties how they would proceed
with the project and where the planting and the drying would take place. It is clear that there will be no
selling of the product on the premises because it will not be processed there; that will take place off site.
It also seemed to us that the project would be handled responsibly and that they would work with us to
address the issues that could develop. Our biggest concern is the dust created by the traffic upon
entering or exiting the farm. However, Mr. Dharmapalan is already working with us to address that
issue by having allowed us to plant some fast growing trees on his side of our property fence. In time,
those trees should help keep the dust from reaching our side. Paving the road would be the ultimate
solution, but that is a separate issue that should be addressed by the county.

So, we would like to withdraw our original objections and wish Mr. Dharmapalan success with this new
venture. Mrs. Greta Gilmore, of 12081 Cerrito Drive, would like to add her name to this letter.
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